
FALL 2017 NEWSLETTER   

• Sept 9: St. Davids Heritage Festival,   

10 am—3 pm 

• Sept 16 & 17: Doors Open Niagara-on-

the-Lake 

• Sept 17: Famous & Infamous, 2 pm 

• Sept 21: Lecture by Gavin Watt,       

7:30 pm 

• Sept 22, 23, 29 & 30: Theatrical       

Cemetery Tours at St. Mark’s 

• Sept 28: Bravo Niagara’s “Voices of 

Freedom” Symposium held at the     
Museum 

• Oct 5: Bus Trip to St. Jacob’s 

• Oct 12: AGM, 6 pm 

• Oct 15: Famous & Infamous, 2 pm 

• Nov 9: Members exhibit opening 

• Nov 11: “We’ll Meet Again”, 7 pm 

• Nov 19: Famous & Infamous, 2 pm 

Chronicles 
UPCOMING EVENTS 

MUSEUM 

NIAGARA HISTORICAL SOCIETY & MUSEUM 

MUSEUM RESTORATION WORK 
You may have noticed a lot of work being 
done on the outside of the Museum this 
summer.  Thanks to a $136,200 Ontario150 
Community Capital Program grant, the  
windows, soffits, fascia and trim on the 
Museum buildings are being restored! In 
addition, storm windows are being added 
to Memorial Hall to help with the overall 
climate control inside the building. 
 

In addition to the Ontario150 Community 
Capital Program grant, we received a grant 

of $15,000 from the Town of Niagara-on-the-Lake and the Niagara Region’s Heritage 
Restoration and Improvement Grant Program. With total project costs of just over 
$180,000, we are drawing the rest from generous donations made in memory of the 
late John Walker. 
 

Since June, Drew Chapman Carpentry has been working on this huge project, which 
has been on our strategic plan for many years.  The rain this summer hasn’t helped; 
however, things are moving along as scheduled.   
 

In other facility news, we want to say a special thank you to the Niagara Falls  
Military Museum (NFMM) for helping store some items.  In preparation for future 
expansion, we will be demolishing the 
barn behind the Museum which is in very 
poor shape.  It houses some large            
exhibition items we cannot fit inside the 
Museum, in addition to other junk and 
some critters.  The NFMM was kind 
enough to temporarily store some large 
pieces until we have the space to bring 
them home.  Thank you to Victor Packard 
and Jim Alexander for helping move the 
items, and to David Sloan at the NFMM for 
unloading and finding us some space! 



 museum at the 

Page 2 

 happening  
Chronicles 

CANADA 150 LECTURE SERIES 
 

SEPTEMBER 21| 7:30 pm | GAVIN WATT 
CƻǊŎŜŘ aƛƎǊŀǝƻƴ -- ǘƘŜ [ƻȅŀƭƛǎǘǎ {ŜǧƭŜ bƛŀƎŀǊŀ  

 
Tickets are $10 or free for Niagara Historical Society 

Members.  Reservations required as seating is limited. 

GENEROUSLY  
SPONSORED BY: 

FAMOUS & INFAMOUS  
January - November | 3rd Sunday at 2 pm 

 
Join us in the gallery each month for a presentation by a 

local resident, followed by a lively discussion about the life 
and times of a famous or infamous person from the past.  

FREE ADMISSION 
 

Sept 17 Marguerite "Peggy" Guggenheim  
Oct 15 Paul Joseph Goebbels [post 1939] 
Nov 19 William Maxwell "Max" Aitken  

Bus Trip to St. JacobΩs  
Thursday, October 5, 2017 

  
Morning in the St. Jacobs Farmers’ Market  

Lunch at Stone Crock Restaurant  
Guided Tour of the Mennonite Museum 

Explore the Village of St. Jacob’s 
 

$95 member | $105 non member 
Price includes coach bus fare, tour, lunch,  

tax and gratuity.  
 

Call 905-468-3912 to reserve your seat on the bus! 

Annual Wine Raffle  
 
Tickets are now available for two huge  
baskets of wine (combined value of $650).   
The cost is $2 each or 3 for $5 and they can  
be purchased at the Museum.  The draw will 
be held on December 2nd during our annual 
holiday event. 
  
We are accepting donations of wine for the 
Hampers from our members.  For health  
reasons, homemade wine will not be  
accepted. Please drop off your donations at 
the Museum anytime during operating hours.  
Without the generous support of members, 
this fundraiser would not be possible! 

Lƴ WǳƭȅΣ ƻǳǊ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǳǎ tƘƻŜƴƛȄ /ƛǊŎƭŜ ƘŀŘ ŀ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǘƻǳǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ WƻƘƴ .Ǌƻǿƴ       

IƻƳŜǎǘŜŀŘ ƛƴ {ǘΦ /ŀǘƘŀǊƛƴŜǎ Φ LŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ōŜŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŀ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ 

ǘƘƛǎ ƎǊƻǳǇ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǝƴƎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎǳǎǘŀƛƴŀōƛƭƛǘȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ aǳǎŜǳƳΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ 

ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǳǎ ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴΗ 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
There are still lots of Canada150 
events happening in NOTL!  Visit 

www.notlcanada150.ca  
for information on the 225th  
Anniversary of the Legislative  
Assembly, the Snowbirds, and  

more Confederation Celebration  
travelling shows! 
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ANNUAL GENERAL 
MEETING 

October 12 at 6 pm 
 

Come learn about our accomplish-
ments from 2017 and our plans for 
next year!  We will also be voting in 
new board members. For a copy of 
the minutes from the 2016 AGM, 
please visit our website under the 

“Get Involved” tab.  You can also call 
to request a paper copy. 

άWEΩLL MEET AGAINέ 
November 10 at 7 pm 

 
A Remembrance Day tribute in  

words and song. Join in the singing 
and share in the memories.   

 
Tickets are $15 
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CURATORΩS CORNER 
 

On November 11, 2017, the Museum will open a year-long exhibition called, /ŀƳǇ YƻǎŎƛǳǎȊƪƻΥ ¢ƘŜ tƻƭƛǎƘ !ǊƳȅ ŀǘ  
bƛŀƎŀǊŀ /ŀƳǇΣ мфмт-мфмфΦ  
 

During the war, the residents of Niagara-on-the-Lake were often outnumbered by soldiers who were undergoing  
training at Niagara Camp. Among the Canadian army was a group of Polish-American volunteers, who wanted to help 
free Poland from 123 years of occupation.   
 

Since the United States was not yet a part of the war in 1916, the leaders of the Polish-American community convinced 
Canada, France and the US to train a Polish army that was to be armed, equipped and paid for by France. This force, 
known as the Polish Blue Army, was trained at Niagara Camp.  
 

From 1917 to 1918 nearly 22,000 Polish volunteers went through the camp. Who were these men? What was their life 
like here? What did their training entail? What did they do during their leisure hours? How did the community respond 
to hosting these young men? The Niagara Historical Society & Museum will attempt to answer these questions in our 
exhibition, which will be on display from November 11, 2017 to November 15, 2018. 
 

This exhibition would not be possible without the dedication and hard work of our co-curators Richard Merritt, Roman 
Baraniecki and Andazej Kawka. A special thank you goes out to our sponsors: Consulate General of the Republic of  
Poland in Toronto, the Royal Canadian Legion Branch 621 and the Niagara Bridge Commission.  
 

- {Ƙŀǿƴŀ .ǳǧǎΣ !ŎǝƴƎ /ǳǊŀǘƻǊ 

Richard Taylor    
 
We were very saddened by 
the passing of long-time    
member and volunteer 
Richard Taylor in August.  
 
Richard was a lover of  
history, a collector and a 
volunteer at the Museum 
for over 20 years.  He and 
his wife Monica were  
generous donors and spent 
countless hours working with the collection until their 
health kept them from continuing.   
 
Richard chaired our Collections Management  
Committee for many years and did extensive research 
on Maria Rye’s Our Western Home and the RJR 
Pottery shop, both of which he spoke about as part of 
our annual lecture series.  He always kept our antique 
clocks in working order and was known to many locals 
as a clock expert.  He will be greatly missed at the     
Museum and in the community. 

MUSEUM GARDENS 
 

A huge thank you to the NOTL Horticultural Society for          
a generous donation of $1,500 for new plants and flowers 
for our gardens!  Some of the planting has already begun, 

but will not be finished until the outside work on the        
windows is complete. Thank you to our garden volunteers 
who do all of this work and congratulations on receiving an 
award through the Communities in Bloom committee for 

their important contributions to the program and to  
keeping our grounds looking beautiful!   

 

Committee chair Dennis Kam also received an award for the 
many hours he has given to the gardens both here and at 
the Shaw Festival.  Dennis and his wife Kathy moved back  
to Ottawa in August and will be truly missed here at the         

Museum.  Dennis made significant contributions as the Past 
President of the Board, and both he and Kathy were  

members of the Phoenix Circle.  We wish them all the best!  
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GARY SPERO: It feels like only yesterday that I nervously approached the Museum 
doors to interview for the Exhibition and Digitization Assistant position. Having just  
completed an Honours degree in History and Philosophy at McMaster University,  
I was attempting to enter a world I had come to know through books, professors, 
and endless amounts of research papers. Yet, as I would come to realize over the 
course of the summer, history is as much a “doing”, as it is an armchair intellectual 
exercise. There is the world of academic history, which is confined to the ivory  
towers, and there is the incredibly valuable, and rewarding world of public history, 
where current events and historical narratives meet. The latter field is what drew 
me to apply for this position at the Niagara Historical Museum and, nearing the end 
of my time here, I have gained invaluable experience “doing” history. Working on 
projects such as: Renegade Street History performances; the installation of exhibits 
on the industrial, and legal history of Niagara-on-the-Lake; creating an index of the 
Museum’s map collection; photographing the Museum’s permanent gallery; and assisting with public research  
requests, has provided me with a unique glimpse into the practical side of history before I return to school in  
September to begin a Masters degree. As a lifelong resident of St. Catharines, working here at the Museum this  
summer has provided me with the opportunity to truly experience the natural, and built heritage of this remarkable 
area. I can only hope to continue learning about, and participating in the creation of public history to prove to my  
contemporaries that history is, in fact, alive and well. My fellow Millennials, if you’re reading this, it’s NOT too late to 
get interested in history and heritage! 

Goodbye to our Students! 
Another summer has flown by and we could not have survived without the help of our wonderful summer staff.  We 
wish Gary & Lauren both a wonderful year ahead as they continue with their studies.  A special thank you to the        
Government of Canada’s ¸ƻǳƴƎ /ŀƴŀŘŀ ²ƻǊƪǎκWŜǳƴŜǎǎŜ /ŀƴŀŘŀ ŀǳ ǘǊŀǾŀƛƭ for funding our two students this year. 

LAUREN MCAUSLAND:  As the summer comes to an end (all too quickly), I am 
thankful to have an opportunity to reflect upon my experience working as the 
Program Assistant here at the Niagara Historical Society and Museum. When I 
applied for the position in the spring, I could not have imagined the full extent 
of the fun and rewarding experiences that would be waiting for me. Through 
this position, I have assisted in organizing many of the Museum’s summer 
events, including the Past is Present Heritage Festival and the Five and Dime 
Film Night, both of which were very successful. I greatly enjoyed taking ‘the 
Museum’ out into the community during Canada Day, the Peach Festival, the 
Tall Ships, and with the Renegade Street History performances to make the 
history of this beautiful town accessible to its residents and tourists alike.  

Finally, what summer would be complete without summer camp? I had a blast creating crafts and going on adventures 
to Fort George, Queenston Heights and the Shaw Festival with Rebecca and our always-excitable Kid Curator campers. 
 

In September, I will be returning to Montreal to finish my final year of my undergraduate degree in History and Biology 
at McGill University. Working in a museum for the past few months has given me certainty that I would love to work in 
a museum professionally one day, and has encouraged me to direct my future education towards museum studies. 
Thank you to the amazing staff and volunteers of the Niagara Historical Society and Museum for your time, patience 
and enthusiasm. You all have made my experience working here truly memorable, and I look forward to visiting again 
soon. 

DŀǊȅ ǿƛǘƘ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ άwŜƴŜƎŀŘŜέ ŎŀǎǘΦ 

wŜōŜŎŎŀ ŀƴŘ [ŀǳǊŜƴ ƻƴ /ŀƴŀŘŀ 5ŀȅΦ 
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PresidentΩs Message  

As summer comes to a close, we might reflect on the pleasures of the season, the theatre, the bountiful fruit and all 
the festivities. We look forward to a change in season with festivities of Canada’s 150th and Niagara-on-the-Lake’s 
225th Celebration. While it may have been a vacation for many, for the Museum it has been a busy time. Through the 
Town’s continuing support for the operating of the Museum, grants, and donors’ commitments, we have provided a 
season of wonderful programs including the “Putting Down Roots” exhibit, engaging lectures, town tours and two  
Kid Curators camps – all of which have been very well received. On the outside, the window restoration project is  
progressing wonderfully and you will notice the difference that paint can make. But what really makes a difference is 
the restorative work on the windows and the new storm windows that will be installed in Fall. Also, our architects, 
Lynch & Comisso, are working forward with the design phase of our Museum expansion.  Stay tuned for an update to 
be presented at the Annual Meeting on October 12th.  
 

All this progress is made possible by our great staff and volunteers. Thank you. And to Dennis Kam and Kathy Heit, 
who have moved to Ottawa, a special Thank You.  

CŀƛǘƘ .ŜƭƭΣ {ƻŎƛŜǘȅ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ 

Hurray for Kid Curators! 
 

The 2017 Kid Curator Camp program has come to a successful end with lots of fun 
stories and happy campers. After organizing the program for both July and August, 
two themes emerged that corresponded well with other various museum events 
this summer. In July, “Niagara Roots” was centred around our Canada 150 exhibit 
“Putting Down Roots”, focusing on the different groups who settled in Niagara-on-
the-Lake.  Campers experienced trips to Fort Mississauga and Fort George as they 
gained a sense of how early Niagara residents lived and prospered. They also took 
part in an Underground Railroad-themed scavenger hunt where each decision they 
made had an effect on the outcome of their groups’ character. We finished off the 
week with campers designing their own artwork centred on what it means to “be 
Canadian.” We installed the artwork in upper Memorial Hall and had a mini        
opening reception. The fun continued in August with “Niagara Attractions” where 
campers received the tourist experience, embarking on unique adventures 
throughout the week. This included going sailing, participating in the Shaw’s ²ƛƭŘŜ 
¢ŀƭŜǎ workshop and seeing the performance, visiting the Apothecary’s                        
archaeological dig site and experiencing tours at Niagara College’s Greenhouse and 
Winery, Mackenzie Printery, and Brock’s Monument. 

A huge thank you goes out to: Heather George, Fort George (especially Jake Breadman), the Niagara-on-the-Lake Sailing 
Club, Niagara-on-the-Lake Kayak Rentals, Niagara College , Grape Escape Wine Tours (especially Rich Mell), the Shaw 
Festival, the cast of Wilde Tales, Mackenzie Printery staff, Brock’s Monument staff and the Ontario Trust Apothecary 
Archaeologists.  This year’s camp would not have been possible without your gracious and most appreciated planning, 
cooperation and effort! Another round of thank yous go to Lauren, who assisted me with the preparation and execution 
of camp as well as the rest of the Museum staff for their advice along the way. 

The Kid Curators program was generously sponsored in part by the NOTL B&B Association and the Shaw Festival         
Preview grant.  Thank you to both of these organizations for making this educational and exciting program possible! 

- wŜōŜŎŎŀ wƛȊȊƻΣ !ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘ /ǳǊŀǘƻǊ 
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From the Acting Managing Director 
 

It has been another active summer at the Museum with students working on projects, walking tours, 
events, window restoration and more! 
 

Our annual Past is Present Heritage Festival attracted another 500 visitors this year and helped raise money 
through the sale of “treasures”, baked goods, and pulled pork.  We got rained out for our last hour, but 
overall the day was wonderful!  The NOTL Canada 150 Committee’s “Confederation Celebration” was a hit 
at both this event and on June 4th for Janet Carnochan Day.   
 

We are actively trying to do more community outreach in order to increase our presence with both the  
residents of NOTL and the many tourists in town.  We had booths on Canada Day in Simcoe Park, the Tall 
Ships event and the Peach Festival.  These events proved successful in generating donations from face 
painting and the sale of merchandise. 
 

In August, we popped up around town with Renegade Street History, sponsored by the Niagara Region’s 
Niagara Investment in Culture program and the NOTL B&B Association. Four historical vignettes entertained 
people at the Court House, Queen’s Royal Park, Simcoe Park and Brock’s Monument.   
 

In September we will be at the St. Davids Heritage Festival (September 9th at Lion’s Club Park) and at St. 
Mark’s with our annual Theatrical Cemetery Tours.  We hope these initiatives are creating more awareness 
about the work of the Society & Museum. 
 

Looking toward our future, I am pleased to announce the receipt of funding through Canadian Heritage.  
Just over $98,000 will fund a portion of our costs for architectural plans for the Museum expansion.  Our 
architects Lynch + Comisso have been working on plans which we hope to share with you very soon! 

-!Ƴȅ YƭŀǎǎŜƴ 

wŜƴŜƎŀŘŜ {ǘǊŜŜǘ IƛǎǘƻǊȅ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ /ƻǳǊǘ 

IƻǳǎŜΤ ŀ ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ŬƭƳ ƴƛƎƘǘ ǿƛǘƘ 

ά{ǳũǊŀƎŜǧŜέΤ ¢ƘŜ tŀǎǘ ƛǎ tǊŜǎŜƴǘ IŜǊƛǘŀƎŜ 

CŜǎǝǾŀƭΥ bƛŀƎŀǊŀ IŀƴŘǿŜŀǾŜǊǎ ϧ {ǇƛƴƴŜǊǎΣ 

ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ .ŀǊō /ƻƭŜ ϧ ±ƛŎǘƻǊ tŀŎƪŀǊŘΣ ŀƴŘ 

YŀǘƘȅ ¢ƘƻƳŀǎ ǎƘƻǿǎ ƻũ ƘŜǊ ƳŀǇǎ όŦŜǎǝǾŀƭ 

ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜǎ ŎƻǳǊǘŜǎȅ ƻŦ aƛŎƘŀŜƭ tŀǿƭƻǿǎƪƛύΦ 



CONTACT US 
43 Castlereagh Street, PO Box 208 
Niagara-on-the-Lake, ON L0S 1J0 
Phone: 905-468-3912  |  Fax: 905-468-1728 

contact@nhsm.ca 

Visit us at www.niagarahistorical.museum  
 
 

Niagara Historical Society & Museum 

MUSEUM HOURS   
The Museum is open daily year-round . 
May-October: 10 am to 5 pm | November-April: 1 pm to 5 pm 
 

The Museum is closed: New Year’s Day, Good Friday, Easter  
Sunday, Thanksgiving, NEW** Closed December 18 - 31 

@NHS_Museum  Niagara Historical  
Society & Museum 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
Faith Bell, President 
David Hemmings, VP Museum 
Elizabeth Surtees, VP Society 
John Sayers, Treasurer 
Lorraine Joyner, Secretary 
Denise Ascenzo 
Martin Richardson 
Doug Phibbs 
Suzanne Hebert 
Chris Pratt 
Ron Dale 
Paolo Miele - Town Representative  
 

HONORARY LIFE SUPPORTERS 
Joy Ormsby 
Richard Taylor 
Dr. Richard Merritt 
Christopher Allen 
Robert Knight 
 

MUSEUM STAFF 
 

Sarah Maloney Kaufman  
Managing Director 
skaufman@nhsm.ca 
 

Shawna Butts  
Acting Curator 
sbutts@nhsm.ca 

GENEROUS SUPPORT FROM: 

www.niagarahistorical.museum 

Amy Klassen 
Acting Managing Director  
aklassen@nhsm.ca 
 

Rebecca Rizzo 
Assistant Curator 
rrizzo@nhsm.ca 

mailto:amyklassen@niagarahistorical.museum
mailto:amyklassen@niagarahistorical.museum
mailto:amyklassen@niagarahistorical.museum

